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Town of Auburn 
Highway Safety Committee 

June 17, 2020 
 

Committee Members Present:  Mike DiPietro, Chairman, Road Agent Michael Dross, Dennis 
Vieira, Selectman Todd Bedard, and Sgt. Kevin Cashman 
 
Call to Order:  Mr. DiPietro called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM. 
 
Old Business 
 
Approval of Minutes – February 19, 2020 and March 18, 2020 
 
Mr. Vieira motioned to accept the minutes of February 19, 2020.  Mr. Dross seconded the 
motion.  A vote was taken, Officer Cashman and Selectman Bedard abstained, the motion 
passed 3-0-2. 
 
Mr. Vieira motioned to accept the minutes of March 18, 2020.  Mr. Dross seconded the 
motion.  A vote was taken, Mr. Vieira, Selectman Bedard and Officer Cashman abstained, 
the motion passed 2-0-3. 
 
Police Report 
 
Sgt. Cashman reported 84 motor vehicles stops, four motor vehicle accidents with one arrest 
and five summonses.  Sgt. Cashman indicated there were a lot of speeding complaints and the 
radar trailer has been put out in numerous locations. 
 
Sgt. Cashman indicated a complaint was received in April regarding the Depot Road and 
Hooksett Road intersection.  Mr. DiPietro recommended checking with Mr. Herman to make 
sure there was a response.  The Committee noted the intersection needs to be changed and 
Sgt. Cashman recommended having no left turns until it is moved. 
 
Road Agent Report 
 
Road Agent Dross reported a lot of activity out at Tower Hill with no parking signs and 
barricades which are going to be up until July 7th.  Google Maps is directing visitors to the 
residential neighborhood for an access point. 
 
Road Agent Dross reported he has been busy with shim and overlay, culverts and monitoring 
beaver activity.  Pingree Hill Road will be done next.  A street sign that came down was fixed. 
Trees are being cut and the crane is coming in August.  Barricades were moved at Dartmouth 
Drive where junk was being dumped again and will probably need to be gated. 
 
New Business 
 
Mr. DiPietro asked Selectman Bedard to talk about the streetlight project the Board of 
Selectmen is undertaking. 
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Selectman Bedard summarized the discussion at the Selectmen’s meeting on June 15th.  He 
reported 82 streetlights have been identified for possible conversion to LED.  Mr. Bedard drove 
around last fall to each location to map the existing streetlights and try to identify some that may 
be needed somewhere else and others that no longer may be needed. 
 
Selectman Bedard encouraged the Committee to recommend locations where a streetlight may 
be needed before the Request for Proposal is issued.  Mr. Vieira indicated Gardner Road and 
Bunker Hill Road where the bus stop is.  The road is narrow, and the bus stop is dark at 6 AM 
when the students are out there waiting to be picked up.  Sgt. Cashman noted a couple of 
intersections he was surprised did not have them and Windsor Drive and By-Pass 28. 
 
Next Meeting:   
 
Mr. Dross motioned to recess the Highway Safety Meetings until September 16th.  
Sergeant Cashman seconded the motion.  A vote was taken, all were in favor, the motion 
passed unanimously. 
 
Adjourn 
 
Mr. Dross motioned to adjourn the meeting.  Mr. Vieira seconded the motion.  A vote was 
taken, all were in favor, the motion passed unanimously. 
 
The meeting adjourned at 7:12 PM. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
Nancy J. Hoijer, 
Recording Secretary 









From: Cronin, Joy (FAA)
To: Bill Herman
Subject: RE: Tree Removal
Date: Monday, June 22, 2020 12:38:54 PM

Good afternoon Bill –
 
The trees are very large trees and while the top of the trees appear to be healthy, the lower part of
the trees are not.  If they were to fall, they would land on my home; therefore, ultimately I would
like them removed.  I am assuming if they were to fall, the Town of Auburn would be liable for the
damage?
 
There are many low lying branches that are dead and hanging from the tree.  These limbs already
pose a concern. It was difficult to capture these branches in the pictures, but I will try again.  If
necessary, I can attend next Monday’s meeting.
 

Joy Cronin
603-965-8858
 

From: Bill Herman <townadmin@townofauburnnh.com> 
Sent: Friday, June 19, 2020 9:31 AM
To: Cronin, Joy (FAA) <Joy.Cronin@faa.gov>
Cc: Carrie Rouleau-Cote <bldginsp@townofauburnnh.com>
Subject: RE: Tree Removal
 
 
Ms. Cronin –
 
Building Inspector Carrie Rouleau-Cote shared with me your request to trim some tress on
Town of Auburn property that abuts your residential property in Derry, which I shared with
the Auburn Board of Selectmen at their meeting on Monday, June 15th.
 
The Board has requested a further explanation of what you are requesting to do in this
regard.  In part of your request, you provide the impression of trimming low lying branches,
while in the last sentence you are asking permission to remove the trees.
 
In general terms, the Board is likely not going to be in support of any tree removal.  But they
are willing to consider the trimming of low hanging branches that may be of concern. 
Should permission be given for any work in this regard, the Board would most likely seek to
have a waiver of liability document signed that would hold the Town harmless for any work
you might undertake in this area.
 
The Board does not meet again until June 29th.   Any additional information you might be
able to provide prior to then would be provided to the Board at that meeting.  Or, if you
prefer, you can personally meet with the Board that evening if you feel it would be better to
have a face-to-face discussion on this item.  If you would like to meet with the Board,
please let me know by return e-mail so we can include you on their agenda.
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Building Official/Code Enforcement Officer
Town of Auburn, New Hampshire
P.O. Box 309
Auburn, New Hampshire  03032
(603) 483-5052 X 3
bldginsp@townofauburnnh.com
 
 
 

From: Cronin, Joy (FAA) <Joy.Cronin@faa.gov> 
Sent: Wednesday, June 10, 2020 1:05 PM
To: Carrie Rouleau-Cote <bldginsp@townofauburnnh.com>
Subject: Tree Removal
 
Good afternoon Kerry –
 
Thank you for speaking with me this morning.  Below are the pictures of the trees.  The fourth
picture shows the 2 trees and the rest are the dead branches hanging off of them.  It is hard to see in
the pictures, because all of the greenery, but I think you can get the idea.  Many of the low lying
branches are hanging and about to fall. 
 
Please let me know what action I need to take to get permission to remove the trees.  I am afraid
they will eventually fall on my home.
 
Thank you again,
 

Joy Cronin
4 Jade Court, Derry
603-434-9318
603-965-8858

From: 6039658858@pm.sprint.com <6039658858@pm.sprint.com> 
Sent: Wednesday, June 10, 2020 11:08 AM
To: Cronin, Joy (FAA) <Joy.Cronin@faa.gov>
Subject:
 

Sent from my mobile. 
_____________________________________________________________
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Thank you for your consideration.
 
 
 

Bill
 
Bill Herman, CPM
Town Administrator
Town of Auburn
PO Box 309
Auburn, NH  03032
(603) 483-5052, ext. 111
 

 
NOTICE:  Privacy should not be assumed with e-mails associated with Town business.  Under New
Hampshire’s Right-to-Know law (RSA 91-A), documents – including e-mail communications – in the
possession of public officials or public agencies concerning Town business are classified as public
records that may be subject to public disclosure.
 
 
 
 
 

From: Carrie Rouleau-Cote <bldginsp@townofauburnnh.com> 
Sent: Wednesday, June 10, 2020 3:04 PM
To: Bill Herman <townadmin@townofauburnnh.com>
Subject: FW: Tree Removal
 
Bill
I spoke with Ms. Cronin on Wednesday morning.  She is a resident from Derry, she lives on Jade
Court which abuts the Auburn Town Line.     She has noted there a few trees on the abutting
property (in Auburn) which hang over the property line.  My best observation is that the abutting
land she speaks of is Map 2  Lot 40, which is owned by the Town of Auburn.   (FYI I am not a land
surveyor, nor do I pretend to be one on TV). 
 
She is seeking permission to remove the hazardous portions of the trees.  Can you address this with
the Board of Selectmen so that the Town of Auburn can respond to Ms. Cronin’s request.
 
Thank you
 
Carrie Rouleau-Cote
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